

## NEWSLETTER 2024 Vol. I





On the occasion of the Mid-Autumn Festival, the school held the 'S1 Mid-Autumn Festival Moon-Watching Gala cum Parents' Meeting on the evening of 13 September. We hoped to send warm care and good wishes to our students and their parents, to create opportunities for communication, to let parents get to know and understand our school's learning environment, and to bring a rich learning experience to our students.

The evening programme was rich and consisted of three main sessions. Firstly, a wonderful astronomy seminar was held in the 8/F Laboratory, which included teaching the use of various astronomical equipment, explaining the basic knowledge of astronomy, and allowing participants to learn how to operate professional equipment such as smart telescopes to observe the moon. Although the weather was not as expected and the students could not have a glimpse of the moon, the event had aroused their interest in understanding the mysteries of the universe. The event also featured an interactive session where students were able to guess the lantern riddle in a relaxing and enjoyable atmosphere, which not only catered to the festive atmosphere, but also allowed students to experience the charm of traditional culture.



